The meeting was called to order by comrade I. <sup>1B</sup>erner.

It was decided that Comrade Silverman should contact

Comrade Kemp re the construction of a showcase to be used as a display for war trophies and souvenirs.

It was decided to apply to the Canadian Jewish Congress re the Branch's \$300.00 Rehabilitation grant. Comrade Kemp was instructed to write to Congress asking for the grant, stating why this grant was not requested in 1949and 1950.

Comrade Greenberg was instructed to approach
B'nai B'rith re a grant.

It was did decided to give Mr. Abe Arhold the information re Legion Scholarships to be published in our column in the Jewish Western Bulletin. Itwas also decided to insert a \$6.00 Passover greeting inthe Bulletin.

A letter was read by Comrade Kemp from Provincial Command confirming our letter to them notifying them of our latest elections and officers elected.

Comrade President Berner brought up the question of new members and the forming of a membership datamax Committee from the executive.

Comrade Kemp was instructed to send a box of abakanks chocolates to Mrs. Jack Dexall on the birth of a child.

Installation of officers will be held at the next regular meeting.